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MEMO
TO:

Rocky Mountain RYLA Board of Directors
FROM:
Curt Harris, 2014 RYLA Conference Chairman


Abbey Solnet and Jordan Carr, 2014 RYLA Head JCs

DATE:

January 18, 2014
SUBJECT:
RYLA Report to the RMRYLA Board
Initial planning for the 2014 RYLA Conference continues to go well.  I would like to report on the following items:

· The RYLA Leadership Team met on January 3rd to discuss JC selection and other RYLA issues.  With Abbey is school in San Diego and Jordan a student at Wyoming, we will have teleconference calls and share e-mails as needed as we go forward with the planning.  Face-to-face meetings will be held whenever Abbey returns to Colorado on break.
· While organizing this year’s RYLA conference is our top priority, all three of us also realize that what we do this year will had a significant impact in 2015 when we expand to two weeks.  Perhaps the biggest issue is staffing each of the conferences.  In 2015, we anticipate that we will expand from 240 RYLArians (20 teams of 12) to 384 RYLArians, or 192 per week (16 teams of 12).  In other words, our needs for each JCs and SCs will expand from 20 in 2014 to 32 in 2015.
· Head JC Abbey has proposed the idea that we temporarily change our team format for 2014 to 24 teams of ten RYLArians.  This will allow us to train four more first-year JCs and SCs for the following expansion. There are a few minor logistical issues, but the team believes these can be easily be resolved.  This expansion will require additional funding, primarily the cost of housing an additional eight staff, or about $2,500.  Our budget does allow for this additional expense.
· All 13 Junior Counselors eligible to return for their second year have indicated their intent to return.  In addition, Ashley Hatzenbehler, a JC from 2012 that was unable to serve her second year in 2013, has requested to return for her second year this year.
· A meeting of all three conference Chairs and Head JCs was held on January 4th to determine which candidates will be further considered by their respective programs.  “Draft Day” went very well and we are very pleased with our selection of JC candidates.  
· Nearly all of the Senior Counselors from last year’s conference have indicated a desire to return for the following year.  Several have agreed to step aside in 2014 (and return in 2015) to allow us to recruit new SCs in anticipation of the 2015 expansion.  We are actively recruiting new SCs to fill our open positions.  I am asking all new SC applicants to commit to both 2014 and 2015 so we will have an adequate roster of “experienced” SCs for 2015.  I have one former SC committed (Mary McCambridge) and have several others interested in applying.  Several current SCs have been very active in recruiting SCs for RYLA and YRYLA.  Now that the JC Draft is completed, SC recruitment will become a priority.
· Former RYLA Head JC Mei Ratz has been offered the position of this year’s conference photographer.  Mei was RYLA Head JC in 2008 and has been working as a professional photographer for the past five years.

· All of the speakers that we wish to invite back have been contacted and have agreed to speak again at 2014 RYLA.  We currently have one speaker slot available and are attempting to fill that slot with a suitable speaker.

· Training for RYLA has been scheduled for June 27-29 at the Boys and Girls Club in Fort Collins. 
· I have tentatively scheduled a debrief session for Saturday, August 2nd at a time and place to be determined.

· Aside from the change in the team structure, we don’t anticipate any dramatic changes to last year’s program.  However, based upon comments solicited from last year’s SCs, JCs and staff, we anticipate making some improvements to several items in the program.
· We are planning to make major revisions to the counselor’s manual so that the manual includes more guidance for the JCs and SCs.  We plan to include an analysis of each activity to provide the objectives and desired outcomes of each of the activities.

· At this time, I am aware of no significant issues or problems with the planning of this year’s conference.

Please let us know if you have any questions.
Curt Harris




Abbey Solnet and Jordan Carr
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